JACL and JACC Celebrate 2010 Scholarship Awardees


Following in a tradition, now some 51 years old, the JACL and JACC of the San Fernando Valley convened June 6, 2010 to recognize four young local students with generous scholarships.  This year, the Scholarship Selection committee was presented with the dossiers of four impressive youths—Evan Kamei (Taft), Harmony Loi (Cleveland), Kristen Sadakane (Cleveland), and Reid Taguchi (Cleveland)—all of whom are assuredly destined to make our chapter and community center proud.  


We welcomed all of the students and their families to the event.  Following opening remarks by yours truly Reid and Evan treated us to a musical performance that demonstrated their talent beyond the classroom.  Representing the JACL, Nancy Takayama and, for the JACC, Paul Jonokuchi put our scholarship winners in the “hot seat,” asking them about their lives and experiences.  Our special keynote speaker, Craig Iishi, who is no stranger to the Valley JACL, gave an impassioned speech outlining his personal trajectory as a community activist, reminding parents and students alike that such a life path is empowering to both the community and one’s self. I concluded with some remarks about the tragic and untimely death of Asian American community activist John Delloro who passed away in June at the age of 38.  John was a popular faculty member at UCLA in addition to a longtime labor organizer and Executive Director of the Dolores Huerta Labor Institute of the LA Community College District.   Although John’s passing is extremely heart-wrenching, I reminded our youths that it is up to our younger generation to take up his passion to work towards social and economic justice in a world without inequality.  

The event was a success thanks to the dedication and hard work of countless individuals who have committed themselves to recognizing the potential of youth to shape a new and more just world.  Little could ever happen without the tireless input, thoughtful questions and kind support of our veteran and freshman committee members:  Kay Inaba, Doreen Kawamoto, Marcia Mahoney, Kirk Matsuzaki, Brian Moriguchi, Barbara Okita, and Mabel Takimoto.  Although they did not sit on this year’s committee, Clara Hashimoto, Linda Tanaka, Geri Shiraki, and Sumi Yamaguchi’s collective wisdom continued to inform our committee’s working.   All matters involving the purse strings must go through our treasurers, Dennis Okita and Kay Yamada, and to them I offer many thanks.  Christina Aujean Lee from UCLA’s Asian American Studies Center offered her talents in drafting our programs that featured an important archival photo by Dorthea Lange.   Thanks to Christina, Phil Shigekuni, and Sumi Yamaguchi our intrepid, but nevertheless gentle, paparazzi for the event.  Mabel Takimoto and Barbara Okita deserve recognition for securing our beautiful venue and as well as parking.  Many thanks to Nancy Gohata for providing the sound system.  Geri Shiraki quenched our thirst with her signature punch.  I also offer gratitude to President Brian Moriguchi (JACL) and President Karl Nobuyuki (JACC) for institutional support.

This is my 5th scholarship tea (I remember handing Kristen Sadakane’s sister Megan a scholarship my first year) and year by year I am always extremely grateful for the contributions a variety of people have given in making a memorable event.  My sincere apologies for any omissions.  

Jean-Paul R. deGuzman, Chair, Scholarship Selection Committee

###

Get to Know the 2010 JACL-JACC Scholars…
In addition to membership in the California Scholarship Federation, Reid has been named an exemplary Scholar-Athlete in both 2007 and 2008 and earned a place on the Principal’s Honor Roll.  Within the community, he has lent his time and energy to the Los Angeles Pierce College Symphonic Winds Ensemble and has served as an LABCC Camp Counselor.  Bruce Kawamoto, chair of the Mathematics Department at Cleveland, writes that Reid’s academic curiosity “is satisfied only after his intrinsic motivational drive to excel is satisfied.”  Reid has been accepted to a number of colleges and will pursue a career in film production.

Evan has earned accolades for his outstanding achievement in Japanese language, leadership and academic performance.   An alumnus of the Japanese American Basketball Leagues as well as his school’s swimming and water polo teams, he has played the viola for several years with the LA Junior Philharmonic, served as the President of his school’s Math and Science Club, and contributed tutorial expertise to the Growing Minds Learning Center.  “As evidenced through his academic achievements and leadership positions,” writes Yun Yu, chair of Taft’s Math Department, Evan, “communicates well and shows great maturity, dedication, responsibility and patience.”  He is an aspiring environmental engineer.

Kristen follows in the footsteps of her sister, Megan, who earned a JACL-JACC Scholarship in 2006. A Scholar Athlete, AP Scholar, Principal’s Honor Roll member, Kristen has also been a Varsity athlete on the Cleveland golf team.  Kristen has dedicated time towards advancing the fair trade movement through her participation with the Make Fair Trade Club.  She has helped earn funds for a media center in the African nation of Sierra Leone through Teens International Media Exchange.  Kristen’s faith has motivated much of her work as a Sunday School teacher and member of a local Catholic Youth Group.  Kristen has also taken steps to integrate Asian American history in her Humanities course.  As her instructor, Rebecca Williams accounts, Kristen shared her family’s experience during World War II “to enhance our knowledge and understanding of [that] historical atrocity.” Kristen will pursue an education in the social sciences 

Harmony has earned honors such as the Principal’s Honor Roll and membership in the Renaissance Club Program on campus and has served with the Key Club and on the Student Council.  Currently she is a college peer counselor.  Both a scholar and athlete, she has been a varsity swimmer as well as a CIF swimming finalist.  She has given back to the community in a variety of capacity ranging from coaching with the Special Olympics to volunteering with the Pet Orphans of Southern California.  Additionally, she is an alumna of the OSULA Japanese Summer Camp.  Cleveland college counselor describes Harmony as “a very charming, helpful young lady” who “is always striving to improve in one aspect or another . . . has excelled in our magnet program, and is ready to participate in a new chapter of her life—college.”  Harmony intends to pursue accounting or business as her major.  

###
